

2nd April 2020

Dear Parents and Carers

Coronavirus Update- Activ Foundation

We are aware of information circulating through the school regarding a confirmed case of COVID-19 at Activ Foundation. I want to reassure you that no member of the school community has been identified as a close contact of the Activ staff member by WA Department of Health at this point in time.

When there is a known case of COVID-19 that poses a risk to our students and staff, the Chief Health Officer will inform our school and the Department as an urgent priority.

When this information has been received we will inform you of what actions we will be taking to ensure the continued health and wellbeing of your child. This information will be shared with you as a high priority.

However, I want to stress that Kenwick School students ceased work experience at Activ Bentley on 11 March 2020; some 23 days ago. The School took this action and one of its one of its many pre-cautionary measures in response to the Coronavirus pandemic

All Western Australian public schools are being supported by the Department of Education to implement a plan in relation to COVID-19. Our current focus is on minimising and preventing transmission and making sure our school is prepared for a possible case.

As the COVID-19 situation evolves, we will continue to follow advice from the Department and make sure you are regularly updated.

I know there is uncertainty, however I want to assure you I am committed to the health and wellbeing of our students and staff.

As always, should you wish to discuss this further, please do not hesitate to contact me on 9459 1888.

Yours faithfully

Principal Mark Watson